
June 20, 2024 

 

To North Hills West Neighborhood Council Board, EmpowerLA, Councilman Lee, Mayor Bass, 

 

After eight years of service on NHWNC, I am submitting my resignation as President and as a 
Board member of North Hills West Neighborhood Council, effective today, June 20, 2024, at the 
end of the General Board Meeting. This decision comes with mixed feelings as I have 
encountered situations and interactions internally and externally that are counterproductive to the 
positive work culture and teamwork I believe are fundamental to productivity and volunteering. 

I want to express my gratitude to those who have supported NHWNC, the community, and me 
during my time as president. I am thankful for your assistance, and I hope my feedback might 
contribute to future improvements. 

 

Best regards, 

Madlena Minasian 

 


